
AGM.  For November 2020 
Because of restrictions due to Covid now  taking place at 
Briggs Oval on the 21st of February 2021. 
 
Thank you to those members who have been able to attend our delayed 2020 AGM. 
November is usually the month for the end of training, meetings and our AGM. 
Last year was unlike anything that the majority of us have ever experienced before and the 
cessation of our Sunday morning training would certainly have been the least of our worries 
for many. That is why it is such a wonderful pleasure to see so many return with their dogs 
and with so much enthusiasm. 
Towards the end of our year last year restrictions eased a bit allowing us to offer classes to a 
limited number. We made the difficult choice and chose our youngest dogs to receive the 
benefit of socialisation and training. To the owners of those dogs, I say a huge thank you for 
taking up the offer, making the most of it and following our restriction rules without 
complaint. 
The committee and instructors who attended and put all that together I believe deserve 
extra thank you s and recognition. 
Jeanne and Julee- a dynamic tag team of two. 
Ann and Jamie- always there with a smile . Providing their dogs to keep me out of mischief 
and driving down the mountain in a storm. 
Jenny and Geoff- managing names, the table and instructing 
Ann Jelinek- always ready with a smile and very helpful training tips. 
These same people are the ones who have put together our classes, book work and 
paperwork to start our new year. 
To all of our wonderful volunteer and I emphasise the word volunteer committee and 
instructors; without whom we could not hold these training sessions I say a huge thank you. 
Without knowing what this year has in store for us, with already one lockdown bringing us 
to a halt and new restrictions on numbers gathering in an outdoor space let’s just make the 
most of each training morning. 
Again, I ask you to keep a close eye on emails and Facebook. If changes need to be made 
sometimes at the last minute, then we need to be sure you are receiving and reading our 
announcements. 
Last but certainly not the least important I would like to congratulate and thank every single 
member. The level of commitment you have shown to your doggy best friends by returning 
this year and to their training during lockdown really surprised me. The two classes that I 
instruct were all very well behaved and working nicely. Now was that dedicated training on 
your part or just luck on the day. We will never know🤣 
Our club is celebrating 30 years this year so here’s to a fantastic year and lots of celebrating. 
 
Barb Tanner 
ADDOC President . 


